
If You  Read To The End Of The Asides, You Will Be Among The First to Know
All The Important Dates And Events Of SLCT! 

 Asides Newsletter



Message From Our President

Diana Nelinson’s “Catch Me If You Can” for next spring has finally gotten the
dates for the show: April 27th to May 1st. We hope to see you all there.

Sandy Bocynesky will be directing our summer show, “Last Round-up of the 
Guacamole Queens” to open on 7/8/22.
Our “Warm Holiday Wishes” holiday party on Tuesday December 14th was a 
huge success! We had 67 members and their spouses attending. The food and 
drink at the Palo Verde Country Club was excellent and the entertainment was 
delightful We all had a great time!
We have been notified that we have won a grant from the Arizona 
Organizational Relief Fund which we should receive by April 30th. It is to be used
for operational expenses.
Our “ImproVables” will be performing at Phase One on February 5th, dinner and 
the show will be $25.00. This is the first time they will performing in about 2 
years, so let’s come out and support them.
We now have a publicity committee chaired by Kate King-Turner that consists of 
Bill Becker, Barry Berger, Irma Bray, Roger Edmonds, Sharon Gerdik, Robin 
Murray, Jim Nielsen and Pat Wolfe. They will be coordinating all publicity for our 
activities. Please contact Kate if you’d like to help.
Our next meeting will be on January 13th in the Saguaro room with cocktails at 
6:00 and the meeting at 6:30. We ask that everyone who attends has been 
vaccinated.
We are also still planning some classes and some additional sessions of play 
reading and storytelling.
I hope everyone had a joyous, happy and healthy holiday season!

Greg Posniack - President



Up-Coming General Membership Meetings

JANUARY 13, 2002 – SAGUARO ROOM, 
Cottonwood CC
6:00 Social, 6:30 Meeting
Study up on your Broadway fun facts as Old Time
Radio director Roger Edmonds leads us through a
TRIVIA NIGHT about the Great White Way!

FEBRUARY 10, 2022 – SAGUARO 
ROOM, Cottonwood CC
6:00 Social, 6:30 Meeting SLCT proudly
supports the drama/musical theatre 
programs at the five nearby Chandler 
high schools.  Those students will be 
visiting to show off their talents in pieces
of their choosing!

                         



COTTONWOOD PALO VERDE FESTIVITIES AIDED
BY SUN LAKES COMMUNITY THEATRE

On December 3, 2021 lots of activities for Cottonwood Palo Verde Country Club were 
planned by the newly hired Recreation Manager Jean Jones. Many members from the Sun 
Lakes Community Theatre (SLCT) helped her bring it all together! ”I don’t know what I would
have done without them,” said Jones.
From the golf cart parade to their community Christmas function, SLCT members dressed 
up, came out in full force and lent several helping hands to make each event special for 
attendees.
The SLCT members that graciously helped with the events were: John and Merrie Crawford 
as Mr. & Mrs Santa Claus (photo 1),  Irma Bray as Rudolph, Sonya White as The Snowman 
and Diana Nelinson as the Grinch. Santa’s Elves were: Joyce Recupido, Mary Vandergriff and
Kathy Tomasewski. Santa’s Helpers: Pat Wolfe, Nancy Patterson and Robin Murray (photo 2) 
guided the children in the audience when children were asked to be an active part of the 
some of the Christmas songs too!
SLCT member Jeanette Cline volunteered her keyboard class to entertain the audience with 
Jeanette as the MC. Our own Cindi Decker played one of the keyboards, Sally Holberg and 
Gene Cline entertained by preforming holiday songs throughout the program. SLCT 
technical supports was given by Dave & MaryAnn Stevens, Dennis and Susan Conzatti & MJ 
Clement.
“Sun Lakes Community Theatre and Cottonwood Palo Verde Country Club have had a long 
standing relationship and work very well together.” said SLCT board member MJ Clement. In
addition to all of the help SLCT provided for her Dec. 3rd event, Recreation Manager, Jean 
Jones, wanted to let others know that homeowners are family and part of each others lives. 
She developed The 12 Days of Christmas Gifts program to help show that Cottonwood/Palo 
Verde community homeowners care about each other.
Twelve Cottonwood/ Palo Verde residents were chosen as recipients of what will now be an 
annual event. Sally Holberg and several past SLCT members donated their time to help wrap
the Christmas presents for the program. Two of Santa’s Elves, (Irma Bray from SLCT and Jean 
ones, Recreation Manager – photo 3) helped deliver the gift bags in Irma’s Mustang 
convertible as SLCT member, MJ Clement, led the way in her Honda van!Team work and 
cooperation made this holiday season a treat for both the Cottonwood/Palo Verde 
community and Sun Lakes Community Theatre. We can hardly wait to see what 2022 
brings.



The spring show is ready, set, a GO! Director Diana Nelinson is pleased to 
announce her upcoming mystery/thriller/comedy “Catch Me If You Can” to be 

performed Wednesday, April 27 through Sunday, May 1, 2022. The shows will be in 
the San Tan Ballroom in Cottonwood. Show times are 7pm Wednesday through

Saturday and Sunday’s matinée will be at 1pm. 
Cast changes have occurred due to timing of the performances with Kate Turner 
playing the lead role of Elizabeth Corbin and Maria Blanding assuming the role of 

Mrs. Parker. Other cast members remain the same with Lorin Hicks ably acting as 
Daniel Corbin; Mario Carranza religiously playing Father Kelleher; Rich Paladino 
slyly being Detective Levine; Michael Carter portraying Sidney, the delicious deli 
owner and Dennis Dannehl owning the part of Mr. Parker, a rich car dealer and 

owner of the chalet in which the mystery unfolds. 
This play, based on a couple on their honeymoon, starts off with the husband 
attempting to get the local authorities to look for his missing wife. When the 

town’s clergyman shows up with a woman claiming to be the missing wife, things 
get interesting. Is Mr. Corbin losing his marbles? Is Mrs. Corbin, in fact, planning 

the demise of her new husband? Can the Detective get to the bottom of this 
mystery? It’s a fast moving, spine- tingling story that you won’t want to miss. 

Tickets will be available closer to show time, on-line and in person sales to be 
announced in March. But mark those days now so you don’t miss out! 



The Summer Show Has Been Chosen!
The summer 2022 play is the Last Round-Up Of The Guacamole Queens

by Jessie Jones, Nicholas Hope, and Jamie Wooten.  The Guacamole
Queens is actually the third comedy in the Verdeen Cousins Texas

Trilogy.  
The Verdeen Cousins are attempting to hold the best ever, last high 
school reunion before the building is torn down.  They also want 
very much to impress a governor’s aide with their party-planning 
capabilities so that they can nab the job of throwing the 
governor’s birthday bash which is very needed to keep their 
business going.  Amid all this is Uncle Aubrey who is romancing 
two octogenarian sisters at once, and Aunt LaMerle, who is 
determined to be crowned the final and forever Guacamole Queen 
of Sweetgum High.  But tons of nonsense ensues as more delightful 
and nutty characters add to the chaos that is ensuing such as 
Dewey Davenport and his friend.   Most of the action is in and 
around Wide Bride, a bridal boutique on Main Street in Sweetgum 
Texas.  That shop title alone brings a smile to the lips.
The play opens as Cee Cee Windham welcomes all to the Hospitality 
House.  Although not a part of the play, I can foresee a silent 
character for the scene should someone wish to be a part of the 
play without speaking but doing all actions to enhance the 
Hospitality House scene.  
Casting try-outs will be the first week of April and copies of the 
play will be available at the January meeting for those interested 
in reading for a part or you may contact me directly after the 
holidays to pick up a copy.  Again there are 9 women and 4 male 
actors needed.  Please consider trying out for this one.  I will also 
be looking for folks to help out.  They are backstage and front of 
the house workers and more.  
Rehearsals will begin in May starting the week of the 23rd as of now.  The specific days and times will

be provided to the cast selected.  
 Sandy Bocynesky, Director



THE IMPROVABLES ARE BACK!!!
The ImproVables, Sun Lakes Community Theatre's comedy improv
troupe, will perform at Sun Lakes Country Club on Saturday, Feb. 5, 
2022.  Doors open at 5:00 pm. Tickets for the show and a buffet 
dinner are $25 and will be available for purchase at the 
Administrative Office of Sun Lakes Country Club in early January.

(See Next Page For Details)
The ImproVables provide an evening's worth of non-stop laughter.  
Improvisational comedy relies on suggestions and ideas from the 
audience.  The performers then create scenes and sketches based 
on these suggestions and all off the top of their heads. There are no 
scripts and no rehearsal!

The ImproVables had a  two year hiatus due to the pandemic.  Now
they are back and ready to entertain!  The newly re-organized 
troupe of 20 performers is comprised of former members and 
members who are new to the art of improv.  "We meet and practice 
every Monday morning," states Phyllis Novy, one of the troupe's 
founders.  "It is a joy to begin each week with laughter."

  ImproVables Gang







Warm Holiday Wishes
It was “Warm Wishes” for 67 SLCT members and guests at the December 
14th Holiday event celebrating great friendships, delicious food and fun 
entertainment.  We ate and danced the night away.  And all the more 
meaningful to be gathered together again.

Special thanks to the members who gave of their time and talents to make 
the evening memorable for all:  Robin Murray, Sandy Pallett, Greg Posniack, 
Judie Janowski, Kate Turner, Barry Berger, Marcia Greene, Maria Blanding 
and Mary Vandergriff.  We are grateful to all who joined us for the merry and
bright festivities!

    Keven Moen                  Our Santa               The Dancers
  Our Entertainer





Sun Lakes Community Theatre Board 
President/Assistant 
Treasurer
Greg Posniack

Vice President
Sandy Pallett

Secretary
Jim Brown

480-883-9192 480-926-6954 602-421-6870

Treasurer/ Budget
Cindi Decker

Tech Team Liaison
Graphic Designer
MJ Clement

Education/ Social 
Programs
Robin Murray and 
Sandy Pallett

515-770-7974 480-739-7457 
562-335-0673 (R)
480-926-6954 (S)

Publicity 
Kate King-Turner

Membership/ Business
Development
Jack Mitchell

Hospitality Committee
Chairman
Marcia Greene

903-601-1394 520-468-9061 602-793-0846
Play Reading 
Chairman/
School Liaison
Roger Edmonds

Children’s Theatre
Sandy Bocynesky

Technology/Webmaster
/Ticket Sales
Jim Nielsen

480-261-9957 480-283-1145 602-717-8830
Sunshine/Facebook/
Calendar
Barry Berger

Archives
Joan and Barry 
Berger

Asides
Barry Berger

480-883-2071 480-883-2071 480-883-2071



Calendar for 2022 

DATE          ACTIVITY   LOCATION

January 13th 
6pm

General
Membership
Meeting

Saguaro Room

February 5th

6pm
ImproVables at 
SLCC1

SLCC1

February 10th 
6pm

General
Membership
Meeting

Saguaro Room

March 10th 
General
Membership
Meeting

Saguaro Room

                                                 
Our Benefactors

 SLCT has been awarded an $8,000 AZ Organizational Relief Grant through Arizona
Commission on the Arts.  This money is to be used to offset expenses we incurred
during the pandemic when we did not have any revenue coming in.  We will receive

the check sometime between 1/17 and 4/30.

Cindi Decker, Treasurer

 



Sunshine & Calendar
     

As the Sunshine and Calendar guy, I look forward to keeping you informed of different

events. If you have any life-cycle information for our fellow Theatre Group members,

births, deaths, illness, graduations, as well as calendar events, please contact me.

Barry Berger at lumenprobb@yahoo.com or 480-883-2071 

I am the editor of the ASIDES newsletter. Any and all articles, announcements,
events and such should be sent to me at: lumenprobb@yahoo.com

Barry Berger 

The Next LIVE and in-person General Membership
meeting will be on 1/13/2022 in Cottonwood's

Saguaro Room. Cocktails at 6pm, with the
meeting at 6:30pm. 
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